

COUNTY OF NORFOLK COUNTY OF PRESIDENTS REGISTRY OF DEEDS

NORFOLK REGISTRY DISTRICT OF THE LAND COURT

October 15, 2021

Dear Friend of the Norfolk Registry of Deeds and Registry Users,

RE: Registry CIO and Registry IT Department

The Abrahams study delivered recently to the Norfolk County Commissioners recommended not to keep the on-site Registry Chief Information Officer (CIO) that has been funded and in existence at the Norfolk Registry of Deeds for over 20 years. This paid consultant is also recommending eliminating entirely the on-site Registry IT Technology Department.

These recommendations will be a disaster to the operations of the Norfolk Registry of Deeds. It will be such an unsound public policy decision to not have an on-site in-house permanent Registry CIO and a Registry IT Technology Department working in the Registry building for and with the Registry staff, Registry users and the general public.

As an independently elected official legally tasked with running the Norfolk Registry of Deeds I feel it is my duty to point out that the Abrahams recommendation fails to recognize that the Registry IT Technology Department has been instrumental in implementing numerous modernization initiatives at the Norfolk Registry of Deeds. Technology drives services to Registry users and also protects the security of the data and land records that are used to authenticate the legal real estate title to your home and property. The solid foundation of technology at the Norfolk Registry of Deeds will crumble without a permanent on-site Registry CIO and without a Registry IT Technology Department. The Abrahams recommendation fails to recognize how essential and critical to the functioning of an independent and modern Registry of Deeds that an on-site Registry CIO and on-site Registry IT Department are.

The Registry IT Technology Department prior to the interference and influence of this Abrahams study had 2 full time permanent persons. Registry operations and Registry users deserve to have a permanent on-site Registry CIO and a Registry IT Technology Department physically at the Norfolk Registry of Deeds working on IT issues that come up on a daily basis. Not to fill permanently an on-site budgeted and existing Registry CIO in place for over 20 years and now to eliminate completely the on-site Registry IT Technology Department is unimaginable in this day and age of technology as well as cybersecurity risks and ransomware. It just makes absolutely no sense.

649 HIGH STREET, DEDHAM, MASSACHUSETTS 02026 TELEPHONE: 781-461-6116 FAX: 781-326-4246 EMAIL: registerodonnell@norfolkdeeds.org

www.norfolkdeeds.org

● **COCCUIT** → 750







@NorfolkDeeds

There will be disastrous operational results if the Abrahams IT recommendation is implemented that will negatively impact those that depend on the Registry for service – real estate brokers, banks, engineers, home appraisers, builders, title examiners, lenders, attorneys, home owners and the general public. Without a Registry IT Technology Department there are countless bad outcomes that can take place. If you are as concerned about this matter as I am, please feel free to contact the people who will be considering the Abrahams study recommendations. Attached is a contact list for the Norfolk County Commissioners and the Norfolk County Advisory Board which represents each of the 28 communities of Norfolk County who will be considering these IT recommendations. Also, please feel free to contact your select boards, town councils and mayors who appoint these voting representatives to the Norfolk County Advisory Board.

This paid consultant and his team had never studied a Registry of Deeds in Massachusetts or anywhere else. Furthermore, since October of 2020 when Mr. Abrahams was engaged by the Norfolk County Commissioners neither him nor his team ever even visited the Norfolk Registry of Deeds. Mark Abrahams as a consultant deals mainly with schools. This lack of familiarity and knowledge with Registry of Deeds operations is concerning as evidenced by Mr. Abrahams troubling conclusion to eliminate the established Norfolk Registry IT Technology Department and the dangerous negative impacts of that recommendation.

Let us hope better decisions and policies will come out of a full and vigorous vetting of the recommendations to eliminate the Registry CIO and the Registry IT Technology Department. Thank you for your continued patience and understanding as the Norfolk Registry of Deeds deals with this unfortunate situation.

Sincerely yours,

William P. O'Donnell

MrM. Pafumer

WPO/ks Enc.

Norfolk County Commissioners and Norfolk County Advisory Board		
Town	Name	email
County Commissioner	Joseph P. Shea	jandjsheaquincy@gmail.com
County Commissioner	Peter H. Collins	Petercollins@collinsandcollinspc.com
County Commissioner	Richard R. Staiti	rrstaiti55@yahoo.com
Avon	Eric S. Beckerman	ebeckerman@avon-ma.gov
Bellingham	Lawrence J. Sposato Jr.	rtcbellingham@yahoo.com
Braintree	Charles B. Ryan	cryan@braintreema.gov
Brookline	Elizabeth Childs	elizabethchilds@me.com
Canton	John J. Connolly	BOS@town.canton.ma.us
Cohasset	Jean M. Healey-Dippold	JDippold@cohassetma.org
Dedham	Thomas R. Polito Jr.	tom@politoinsurance.com
Foxborough	Steven Feinstein	sfeinstein 03@hotmail.com
Franklin	Peter E. Padula	pepadula@comcast.net
Holbrook	Daniel R. Lee	dlee@holbrookmassachusetts.us
Medfield	Robert Kennedy	RKENNEDY@MEDFIELD.NET
Medway	Michael E. Boynton	mboynton@townofmedway.org
Millis	Craig W. Schultze	cschultze@millisma.gov
Milton	Joseph M. Reardon	joseph.m.reardon@gmail.com
Norfolk	Kevin C. Kalkut	kkalkut@norfolk.ma.us
Norwood	Helen Abdallah Donohue	donohuesol@aol.com
Plainville	Carl J. Balduf	cjbalduf@comcast.net
Quincy	Charles J. Phelan Jr.	fennoman 2000@yahoo.com
Randolph	Paul J. Connors	annbc5@yahoo.com
Sharon	Edwin S. Little	edwincowman@aol.com
Stoughton	Joseph Mokrisky	jmokrisky@stoughton-ma.gov
Walpole	Robert B. Damish	rblaisedamish@gmail.com
Wellesley	Barbara Searle	bsearle543@gmail.com
Westwood	Michael F. Walsh	mike@mfwalsh.com
Weymouth	Victor Pap III	victor_pap@hotmail.com
Wrentham	George R. Smith Jr	smith405@verizon.net